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From the Heart of  
Ontonagon Valley 

COMMUNITY  
NEWSLETTER 

April 13 3-on-3 Basketball Tournament, at the E-TC School in Ewen  

April 15 Quarters-for-a-Cause Benefiting Adventure Mountain Horse Club, Doors Open 4pm, Auction Starts 6pm -  
at Twilly’s Sports Bar and Grill in Bruce Crossing  (Donations of new items to for the auction are greatly appreciated) 

April 18 Pops Concert featuring the E-TC Band & Choir, 7pm (Ticket sales at the door) at the Ontonagon Theater of Performing Arts, 
311 N. Steel St., Ontonagon 

April 19-21 Men’s Elite 8 & Women’s Final 4 Basketball 5-on-5 Tournament - Sign up 906-231-0668, E-TC School in Ewen -  
Spectators welcome to watch a day of great basketball! 

April 20 Benefit for Hallie Bobula at The Eagles Club, 4pm-6pm Dinner w/ Raffles and live music to follow. 314 Quartz St.,  
Ontonagon. Help offset the cost of Hallie’s ongoing cancer treatment. 

April 27 Ontonagon Conservation District Tree & Plant Sale  - Order Pickup at the Centennial Hall in Ewen 

May 4-5 Men’s & Women’s Alumni Basketball Tournament - All Area Schools’ Alumni Basketball!  
Sign up 906-231-0668, E-TC School in Ewen 

May 6 Settlers Cooperative Annual Members Meeting, 6:00pm, (TIP: If you have a MIP- Members Incentive Program discount card, 
you are a member) VFW Hall, Bruce Crossing  

May 9 Northwoods Singers Spring Concert, 7:00pm CDT, followed by refreshments. Ely Memorial Church, Land O' Lakes, WI 

May 12 MOTHER’S DAY 

May 13 Auditions for The Secret Garden - Missoula Children’s Theatre production,  
3:30pm at the Ontonagon Theater of Performing Arts, 311 N. Steel St., Ontonagon.  
Interested participants must be available for rehearsals May 13 -17 from  
3:30pm -8pm each day. Contact Eric with questions: 906-675-1516 

May 13 Spring Concert, 6pm CT, Watersmeet School - all are welcome to attend 

May 18 The Secret Garden - A Missoula Children’s Theatre production, 3pm, at the  
Ontonagon Theater of Performing Arts, 311 N. Steel St., Ontonagon 

May 17-19 Annual Lake Trout Classic, Ontonagon 

May 24 E-TC H.S. Graduation in Ewen, Ontonagon H.S. Graduation in Ontonagon,  
Watersmeet H.S. Graduation in Watersmeet 

May 27  MEMORIAL DAY   

June 15-16 Car & Tractor Show, (Sat. 5pm-8pm, Sun. 12pm-3pm) Downtown (Genessee St.), 
Iron River, MI  

June 16 FATHER’S DAY 

PEOPLE HELPING PEOPLE 

We are a community charter credit union serving people who live, 
work, worship or attend school in; and businesses and other legal 
entities located in Ontonagon and Gogebic Counties. We look 
forward to sharing our credit union and its services with you. 

Insured by NCUA 

www.settlersfcu.com 

BRANCH OFFICE 
Northern Waters Casino at N5384 US Hwy 45 

Phone:  (906) 358-3066 

Mon   9:00 am - 3:00 pm CST    
Wed    9:00 am - 3:00 pm CST    

Fri    9:00 am - 4:00 pm CST  

MAIN OFFICE 
14623 M 28,  Bruce Crossing, MI 49912 

Phone:  (906) 827-3240  

Mon - Thurs    8:30 am - 4:00 pm EST 
Fri    8:30 am - 6:00 pm EST 

Sat (Drive Up Only)   9:00 am - 12:00 pm EST  

THE NEXT EDITION OF THE  

OTTAWA SHOPPER  
WILL BE PUBLISHED ON  

APRIL 22, 2024  
(Submissions Due Apr 17)  

Published Since 1956 
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          The Bruce Crossing Area Independence Day Celebration Committee ’s  
        2nd Annual RED, WHITE & BOWL  

       9-Pin Tournament at Logger ’s Alley was a Success!  
Thank you to everyone who supported this year’s fundraiser!  

Thank you to the bowlers, the spectators, all who entered the raffles, the raffle 
basket donors, the lane sponsors, the volunteers, the banner donor (KappyInk), 

and Heather and Justin for hosting our event. All proceeds from the day of 
bowling fun will be put to good use for the  

Independence Day Celebration in Bruce Crossing on July 6, 2024 

You may have 
changed your 

clocks in March, but 
did you check your 

smoke alarms? 

Spring forward safely by 
making a new habit of 

testing your smoke 
alarms and changing  
replaceable batteries  

if needed. 

DO ALL COMMUNITY VOLUNTEERS FEEL THIS WAY?  According to a 2023 BioLife survey of people who volunteer in 
their local communities, respondents reported feeling an increased sense of purpose (45% of people), increased happiness (36%), 
improved mental wellbeing (26%), greater self-esteem and self-confidence (20%), and reduced stress (11%).  

WOULD YOU LIKE TO FEEL A POSSIBLE INCREASED SENSE OF PURPOSE, INCREASED HAPPINESS, IMPROVED 
WELLBEING, GREATER SELF-ESTEEM, GREATER SELF-CONFIDENCE, AND POSSIBLY REDUCED STRESS?  

The Ontonagon County Chamber of Commerce - CopperFest 2024 Committee is seeking enthusiastic volunteers to 

help make this CopperFest 2024 in Ontonagon a success! Join us on July 26 and 27 for a fun-filled weekend celebrating our 

community. Whether you're a seasoned volunteer or looking to lend a helping hand for the first time, we welcome you to be part of 

our CopperFest team. It's a fantastic opportunity to get involved, meet new people, and support your community. We will  

provide CopperFest volunteer t-shirts for everyone who joins us!  Call Rachael Butterbach at (262) 527-2616 to help with: 

Vendor space layout    |   Restocking supplies  |   Setting up bonfires  |   Monitoring kids’ areas  |  Traffic control  | And more! 
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The Price is Right 
THE COST TO ADVERTISE HERE IN 

THIS SIZE SPOT IS  
$16.00 FOR NON-PROFITS 

$17.50 FOR GOVERNMENT OR 
EDUCATION INSTITUTIONS 

$19.25 FOR PROFIT  
BUSINESSES OR ORGANIZATIONS 

Trout Creek American Legion Post 494  

PANCAKE BREAKFAST  
8AM - 11AM  

   April 14, 2024 
Pancakes, Eggs, Sausage,  
Biscuits & Gravy, Toast, 
Juice, Coffee  

$9.00 - Adults     $3.00 - Children under 12  

GUS BUYS GOLD! 

Call 906-365-5050 
Bruce Crossing, MI 
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544 River St. 

Ontonagon, MI 

(906) 884-4161 

101 S. Cedar St. 

Ewen, MI 

(906) 988-2329 

Please Share!  
DO YOU FOLLOW or POST EVENTS 
on FACEBOOK? Sharing is Caring! 
If you see (or post information) on Facebook 
that you think may be of interest to area resi-
dents who will NEVER see it online (at least 
60% of our community’s residents do not use 
Facebook - and that’s a fact), then would you 
please tag the Ottawa Shopper (type 
@OttawaShopper in the body of the post or 
in a post comment) so that we receive a  
notification? We’ll try to include the info as 
space permits.  

Everyone is the blacksmith of their own happiness. 
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Finland has been ranked as the  
happiest country in the world for  
the last six years!  
 

Some have happiness, everyone has summer is a  
beloved Finnish expression that’s been handed down  
for over 100 years. Sometimes life gives, sometimes  
it takes. Tomorrow someone else might be the one  
having a rough time, while something delightful comes  
your way. We Finns know that, no matter the situation,  
you can always count on one thing: sooner or later,  
summer will come to us all. 

 

Pictured above: I’m the happy Finn on the right sailing in the Baltic Sea archipelago with Reijo Ylismaki. When the Ylismaki family graciously invited 
me to live with them in Turku, Finland, for the entire summer of 1992, I accepted without hesitation! I first met the Ylismaki family in Finland in 
1990, as a member of the Ontonagon County Basketball Ambassadors team. Our team of nearly two dozen local teen guys and gals had the good 
fortune to travel and play basketball in not only Finland, but also in Sweden and Russia during that 1990 trip.  The trip was carefully orchestrated 
by then-Ewen resident (and community leader/volunteer extraordinaire), Dan Ojala, and Ontonagon’s very Finnish and very travel-savvy, Karen 
Lahti. I cannot imagine how they organized such a grand and complex trip without the internet (truly, I cannot). More than 30 years later, Riitta 
Ylismaki (Reijo’s daughter) remains one of my very best friends. I have a boatload of gratitude for Dan, Karen, my parents, and everyone in our 
community that helped make that 1990 trip possible.  Kiittos paljon to you all!      ~ Rena Maki 
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We may not offer every plan available in your area.  Any information we provide is limited to those plans we do offer in your area. 
Not affiliated with or endorsed by the government or Federal Medicare Program.   

EWEN, MI 

Total Tree Removal, Trimming, 
Stump Grinding, Snow Plowing 

and Roof Shoveling 

FREE 
ESTIMATES! 

SPRING IS HERE… GET YOUR DOCK AND BOAT 

LIFT READY! CALL FOR A FREE ESTIMATE

JEEP FOR SALE:  

2016 Compact Jeep Sport, Red, ~56K 

miles. $10K. Call: 715-482-5233  

Why did the physicist and the  
biologist break up?  

Because they had no chemistry. 

Want to win $2,000 while having fun fishing?   Fish in the Lake Trout Classic  in 
Ontonagon on May 17-19, 2024. All proceeds benefit the Onto. Co. Cancer Association  
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OBITUARIES 

FAVORITE THINGS - SUNFLOWER SPROUTS 
SUNFLOWER SPROUTS have a crisp, fresh, and slightly nutty  
flavor well suited for fresh and cooked preparations. The greens can  
be used raw in any recipe requiring added texture and are typically 
tossed into salads, layered into sandwiches, wraps, and quesadillas, 
rolled into sushi, blended into smoothies, or stirred into grain bowls. 
The sprouts can also be chopped for pesto and other creamy dips. In 
addition to fresh dishes, Sunflower sprouts can be added at the end of 
heated  
preparations to prevent wilting. The greens can be floated on soups, 
incorporated into mashed potatoes or omelets, mixed into rice, or  
stir-fried with vegetables or noodles. Sunflower sprouts pair well with 
vegetables such as radishes, carrots, and kohlrabi, tomatoes, meats  
such as ham, turkey, and poultry, apples, and herbs including basil, 
parsley, and dill. The sprouts will keep 2 to 5 days when stored  
unwashed in a sealed plastic bag in the refrigerator.  

Tasty - AND - Good for You! 
• Sunflower Sprouts contain approximately 25% protein and are a

rich source of vitamins A, B complex, D, and E and minerals
including calcium, copper, iron, magnesium, potassium, phosphorus
and zinc. 

• Sunflower Sprouts also contain, healthy fats, essential fatty acids,
fiber, and phytosterols. Numerous clinical trials have demonstrated 
that daily consumption of foods enriched with at least 0.8 g of plant 
sterols or stanols lowers serum LDL cholesterol. 

• Both sunflower seeds and their sprouts contain high amounts of
vitamin E. Vitamin E works synergistically with vitamin C and
selenium to reduce blood pressure, increase the elasticity of arteries
and prevent heart disease.

MONTHLY COMMODITY SUPPLEMENTAL FOOD PROGRAM  
The Gogebic-Ontonagon Community Action Agency reminds recipients of 
the dates of the monthly Commodity Supplemental Food Program distribution to income-eligible residents ages 60 years and older.  The sites and sched-
ule are as follows: 

• Wednesday, April 17
Marenisco Town Hall from 9:15 to 9:30 a.m.,
Watersmeet Food Pantry 10 to 10:30 a.m.
Bruce Crossing Stannard Township Ballpark 12:30 to 1 p.m.

A monthly food package contains cheese, milk, canned vegetables, fruit, meat and cereals. Recipients MUST show ID and are reminded to return their 
boxes. Those receiving food do not need to show proof of income, but must meet the income guidelines to receive food assistance. Times are subject to 
change. For information about registering for the program, call 884-2106. This institution is an equal opportunity provider and employer. 

9 Ways to Pack Extra  
Nutritional Punch  
Into Your Meals with  
Microgreens and Shoots  
The next time you’re in the grocery 
store, look for microgreens and shoots - or try your hand at growing your own, 
and then: 

1. Add a handful of microgreens or shoots to your salad (lettuce, spinach, etc.).

2. Use as a replacement for lettuce in a sandwich, wrap, burger, burrito, or taco.
Depending on your taste, you might like pea shoots or sunflower shoots on
sandwiches, mild microgreens in wraps, spicy mix microgreens on tacos, or
arugula microgreens on burgers.

3. Add them to smoothies. It’s better to stick with milder flavors like pea shoots
and mild mix microgreens so the desired smoothie flavor isn’t overwhelmed.

4. Use them alone as a side salad and dress them how you would like.

5. Add a handful to your soup or a bowl of steamed veggies right before you
eat. Microgreens and shoots don't like to be cooked but they are great added
to warm dishes right before you dig in.

6. Snack on them anytime. Pea shoots and sunflower shoots are the most dura-
ble and longest lasting, and they’re easy to take with you for an on-the-go
snack. EXTRA TIP: Pea shoots are a kid-favorite snack.

7. Make pesto with your microgreens and shoots. Any green thing can turn into
pesto! If you have a bag or 2 of micro greens or shoots that need to be used,
don't compost them, make pesto instead! Use a standard basil pesto recipe,
just substitute whatever micro greens you have for the basil in the recipe.
You can then freeze the pesto in ice cube trays and add the frozen cubes to
soup or thaw them for future sauce. No waste!

8. Eat them for breakfast on top of scrambled eggs, or on top of your omelet
right before you dig in, or mix them into your breakfast potatoes.

9. Use them as garnishes on anything you eat... steak, pork chops, mushroom
risotto, grilled vegetables, rice, pasta...anything!

• Thursday, April 18
Bergland Lake Gogebic Senior Center 9:25 to 9:40 a.m.
White Pine Township Hall 10 to 10:15 a.m.
Ontonagon Holy Family Catholic Church 11 to 11:30 a.m.
Mass City Resource Center 12:30 to 1 p.m.
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Settlers’ Co-op
Bruce Crossing, MI 

HOURS OF OPERATION

CONVENIENCE |  6am-10pm DAILY 

GROCERY |  8am-8pm DAILY 

DELI & HOT STUFF  |  6am-6pm DAILY 

FEED STORE |  9am-5pm MON-SAT 

PROPANE  |  8am-4pm MON-FRI 

Weekly ad prices good April 8 through April 14, 2024 

906-827-3515
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Settlers’ Co-op    
Bruce Crossing, MI 

Try Something New! 

Settlers Co-op now  
carries egglife  
wraps! (look in the  
dairy cooler above 
the eggs). They’re 
made with 95% egg  
whites and are  
gluten-free, dairy- 
free, diabetes-
friendly, and keto-
approved.  The 
wraps come in original (plain)  
and other flavors.  They’re a 
healthy alternative to traditional 
flour tortillas. 

Another newer offering 
on the store’s shelves is  
locally-grown  
produce from Ewen-
based, MOTHER FARMER. 
The produce varies based 
on availability. Recent 
items have included  
nutrient-packed, fresh 
microgreens - pea shoots, 
sunflower shoots, fire-
cracker mix shoots, and 
basil shoots.   
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SCHOOL SNIPPETS  

Do you need Skid steer work including 
ground clearing, tag elder brushing, 
woods clearing? Call M&J Services  

today for a free estimate. 906-299-0575 

Lake Gogebic Fireflies Auxiliary 

ALL-LAKE GARAGE SALE 

Saturday, June 8, 8am-2pm CT

To participate contact Joanie Hissom at 842-3311 or email 
shorthairs@alphacomm.net. Cost to participate is $15.00. 

You will be provided an advertising flyer and map of the 
sales around the lake. Lunch specials will be available from 

local business around the lake. 

On February 17, 2024, the  
Ontonagon County Cancer  
Association posted the following 
on their public Facebook page: 

We would like to express our 
gratitude to Copper Shores  
Community Health and all of the 
people and organizations that 
sent their donations in on Giving 
Tuesday! We received a check 
from Copper Shores for 
$20,125.29 (the amount on the 
check in the photo is an error) 

Absolutely amazing! Thank 
you to Copper Shores for 
all of the community sup-
port each year and allowing 
the Ontonagon County 
Cancer Association to be a 
part of your wonderful 
fundraiser-Giving Tuesday. 
Thank you to everyone for 
your continued contribu-
tions! With all of your sup-
port we have been able to 
up our patient allocation 
amount It is a tough road 
for our cancer fighters! We 
are blessed to be able to 
help support such a won-
derful county/community.  

(906) 827-3944
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Lou Conter - the last survivor of USS Arizona dies at 102  
The sole survivor serving aboard the USS Arizona during the Japanese attack on Pearl Harbor has died.  
SOURCE: April 4, 2024 - https://www.militarytimes.com/news/your-navy/2024/04/01/last-survivor-of-uss-arizona-dies-at-102, Author Claire Barrett 

Lou Conter, one of the last living ties to that date of infamy, passed away on April 1, 2024, at his 
home in Grass, Valley, California. He was 102. Born in Ojibwa, Wisconsin, Conter enlisted in the 
U.S. Navy in 1939 at the age of 18. Two years later, he would bear witness to the attack that finally 
drew the United States into the Second World War. Starting his shift as quartermaster at 7:45 a.m. 
on Dec. 7, 1941, Conter had barely rubbed the sleep from his eyes when the Japanese assault began 
a mere three minutes later. At exactly 8:09 a.m., the hull of the USS Arizona was struck by a 1,760-
pound Japanese armor-piercing bomb.  

Japanese horizontal bombers swirling overhead continued to cause damage, striking the Arizona’s 
midship areas. The massive explosion that soon followed has never been explained, according to 
the Naval History and Heritage Command, since the bomb did not pierce Arizona’s armored deck. 
It is believed, however, that the bomb that penetrated her forward turrets struck nearly one million 
pounds of gunpowder, causing the turrets, conning tower and much of the superstructure to be 
obliterated. The ship continued to burn for more than 48 hours after the attack. 

“Minute it happened, we sounded general quarters and they were in there and we blew up in about 
eight minutes, nine minutes,” Conter told CBS13 in 2022. Knocked over from the blast, Conter 
landed on the deck which was rapidly filling with water. 

Despite the conflagration spreading throughout the badly listing ship, Conter remained composed, 
spending nearly 35 minutes attempting to secure the quarterdeck and saving nearly 20 sailors. Of the 2,403 American sailors, soldiers and civilians killed 
that day, 1,177 came from Arizona’s crew. Conter was just one of 335 aboard the battleship to survive. But his duty to Arizona’s crew did not cease on 
December 7. Conter joined numerous rescue operations to recover the bodies of his shipmates in the chaotic days that followed the attack. However, after 
five days of “diligently searching, it was apparent that no one remained alive, and the risk of the operation became too high to continue,” according to a 
Veterans Affairs release. “Although most of the fuel aboard the ship fed the explosion, 500,000 gallons slowly seeped from the wreckage,” the release said. 
“Nearly 80 years after the attack, the USS Arizona continues to spill up to 9 quarts of oil per day into the harbor. This is often referred to as the ‘tears of the 
Arizona.’” 

Nearly 900 sailors still lie entombed in the USS Arizona. Following the attack on Pearl Harbor, Conter entered flight school, serving as a pilot with the 
Navy Squadron dubbed the Black Cats due to black paint adorning the night-flying PBY Catalinas, according to VA News. 

Conter survived the war, despite being shot down twice over the Pacific, and went on to serve in Korea as an air intelligence officer. Upon returning home, 
he worked to establish the Navy’s first SERE — Survival, Evasion, Resistance, and Escape — program and served as a military adviser to Presidents 
Dwight D. Eisenhower, John F. Kennedy and Lyndon B. Johnson. Conter retired from the Navy as a lieutenant commander after 28 years of military ser-
vice. Today, fewer than two dozen survivors of the attack on Pearl Harbor attack remain alive. 

CONGRATULATIONS 
to the  
WINNING TEAMS  

First Shift: 
1st: Brenda & Joe Pietila 
2nd: Scott & Brett of Miller's Recreation 
3rd: Mary Beth and Rhonda 

Second Shift: TIE FOR FIRST!  
1st: Eric Abramson/Mabel LaBine +  
Char Gustafson/Tommy LeGault 
2nd: Russ-t Johnson & Tom LeGault Sr 
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TOWNSHIP NOTICES 
MATCHWOOD TOWNSHIP  

TOWNSHIP BOARD - NOTICE OF VACANCY 
Matchwood Township is accepting applications to fill the 
vacancy of Treasurer, which will be vacant on April 2024. 
If you are interested in applying, please send your notice of 
interest and your qualifications to:  Matchwood Township, 
PO Box 235, Ewen, MI 49925.  If you have any questions 
regarding this position, call Gerald Kitzman, Matchwood 
Township Clerk at 906-575-3236 or 906-236-5096. 

Watersmeet Township Has a New Emergency Community Alert System: 
You Must Register to Receive Alerts  
Receiving instantaneous emergency notifications (e.g., safety threats, severe weather, traffic warnings, etc.) 
regarding events impacting the Watersmeet Township community is now easier thanks to a new partnership 
between the Township and CodeRED®. CodeRED is a critical communication service that enables  
our Township officials to send notifications regarding time-sensitive information, emergencies, or other ur-
gent situations (see examples below) to registered individuals’ phone numbers (landline and/or mobile), and/
or by text (SMS) message, and/or by email. This is a FREE service.  

Registration is required in order to receive the alerts. Enrollment can be completed in just a few minutes 
using an internet-connected computer or mobile device. To enroll by computer, open the web browser 
and go to https://accountportal.onsolve.net/watersmeet. Or, to enroll using an internet-connected mobile 
device, text the word “NIMROD” to the number 24639, then click the web address link provided in the 
text to complete the enrollment steps. TIP: If you enroll for mobile phone call alerts or text (SMS) mes-
sage alerts, be sure to add “CodeRED” as new Contact in your mobile device with the number as 206-
536-3695 so that you can easily recognize incoming CodeRED calls or texts.

Any message regarding a threat of life or property to our residents and community will be disseminated
using CodeRED. Only Township officials have the authority to send alerts. Examples of situations where a CodeRED alert may be sent to regis-
tered individuals include boil water notices, gas leaks, evacuation notices, police activity, fire emergencies, and missing persons. General an-
nouncements, lost pets, meeting notices, etc., will continue to be sent via email through the Watersmeet news subscription service. For additional
information go to www.watersmeet.us.  *Information collected during the enrollment process will only be used for emergency notification purposes.

-------  A CodeRED test alert will be sent on Monday, April 8, 2024, at 1:00 p.m. CST ------

If you have questions about CodeRED 
or need enrollment assistance, call the 

Watersmeet Township CodeRED  
Helpline at 906-366-0112.  

McMillan Township Regular Monthly Board Meetings time 
is 3rd Wed. of the month at 5PM ET  

List Your Meeting  
Information Here for Just $2.00 

Ontonagon Conservation District Board  

Meetings: Held at 2PM at Rockland Township Hall on the 

following dates: March 8, April 12, May 10  

Alcoholics Anonymous:  

Bruce Crossing: 7PM every Wed., Stannard Township Hall 

Watersmeet: 7PM every Tues/Thurs/Sat, Spiritual Center  

 

400,000+ veterans enrolled in VA health care over past 365 days, 
30% increase over last year  

MEETINGS 

On Friday (3/29/24), the Department of Veterans Affairs announced that it has enrolled 401,006 vet-
erans in VA health care over the past 365 days — 30% more than the 307,831 it enrolled the previ-
ous year. This is the most yearly enrollees in at least the past five years at VA, and nearly a 50% 
increase over pandemic-level enrollment in 2020. The number of new enrollees increased in all 50 
states year-over-year. Amongst the states with the most new enrollees is Michigan with 9,294. This 
historic enrollment has been made possible by the bipartisan PACT Act — signed into law by Presi-
dent Biden as a part of his Unity Agenda for the nation — which allowed VA to expand VA health 
care and benefits to millions of veterans. 

DID YOU KNOW? Lake trout 
in Lake Superior routinely 
reach 36 to over 40 inches in 
length, meaning these fish can 
easily be more than 50 years 
of age! The world record lake 
trout was caught on Lake Ath-
abaska in Saskatchewan and 
weighed 102 pounds! The 
Mich. state record lake trout 
was caught in Lake Superior 
and was 61.5 pounds. 

https://accountportal.onsolve.net/watersmeet
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDMsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vbmV3cy52YS5nb3YvcHJlc3Mtcm9vbS92ZXRlcmFuLXRveGlucy1oYXphcmRzLXNlcnZpbmctZWxpZ2libGUtdmEvaHR0cHM6L25ld3MudmEuZ292L3ByZXNzLXJvb20vdmV0ZXJhbi10b3hp
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDMsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vbmV3cy52YS5nb3YvcHJlc3Mtcm9vbS92ZXRlcmFuLXRveGlucy1oYXphcmRzLXNlcnZpbmctZWxpZ2libGUtdmEvaHR0cHM6L25ld3MudmEuZ292L3ByZXNzLXJvb20vdmV0ZXJhbi10b3hp
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDQsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vbmV3cy52YS5nb3YvcHJlc3Mtcm9vbS92YS1hbGwtdGltZS1yZWNvcmQtY2FyZS1iZW5lZml0cy12ZXRlcmFucy1meS0yMDIzL2h0dHBzOi9uZXdzLnZhLmdvdi9wcmVzcy1yb29tL3ZhLWFs


OTTAWA SHOPPER April 8, 2024 

NOW HIRING 

The Gogebic-Ontonagon ISD is seeking applicants for the 
position of Executive Assistant to the Superintendent. 
The Executive Assistant is responsible for supporting high-
level leadership in the organization's management. This 
position provides administrative support and performs  

numerous duties, including scheduling, writing correspondence, emailing, handling visitors, 
routing callers, answering questions and requests, and coordinating special projects. The 
Executive Assistant supports the Board of Education in areas such as preparing board 
packets, taking meeting minutes, ensuring meetings are posted, scheduling meetings,  
arranging travel, and processing expenses. This position must portray a positive image of 
the organization at all times. The full posting can be found at  
https://www.goisd.org/employment/employment-opportunities.cfm  

Interested individuals should submit materials consisting of, at minimum, a letter of appli-
cation, resume, three letters of recommendation, and transcripts to: 

Alan Tulppo, Superintendent 
Gogebic-Ontonagon Intermediate School District 
200 South Elm Street; PO Box 20 
Ewen, MI  49925 

Electronic submissions can be emailed to: atulppo@goisd.org 

This position is open until filled. The candidate for this position must pass a criminal back-
ground check before being recommended to the Board of Education.  

The Board of Education does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, sex 
(including sexual orientation or transgender identity), disability, age, religion, height, weight, marital 

or family status, military status, ancestry, genetic information, or any other legally protected category, 
(collectively, "Protected Classes"), in its programs and activities,  

including employment opportunities.

POSITION VACANCY 

Executive Assistant to the Superintendent 

Lake Gogebic Senior Citizens Club, Inc./ 
Ontonagon Co. Commission on Aging

is seeking to hire compassionate and caring In-Home Workers 
who enjoy working with the elderly in Ontonagon County.  This is a part-time opening for 
the White Pine, Bergland, Ewen, Bruce Crossing, and Trout Creek areas. Duties include 

light house cleaning, personal care and/or respite care. Must have reliable transportation, 
valid driver’s license, and car insurance. Background checks required.  Experience as nurse 

aid or comparable experience is preferred, but not required.  
For more information call 906-575-3461.   

To apply by mail, send resume’ to:   Lake Gogebic Senior Center, Attn: Joan Harris 
        P.O. Box 361, Bergland, MI  49910   

Or, to apply by email, send resume’ to: elder@lakegogebicseniorcenter.com 

Also seeking volunteer Medical Escort Drivers. 
An Equal Opportunity Employer 

PART-TIME HOUSEKEEPER WANTED 

Scott’s Superior Inn and Cabins in Ontonagon is currently 
seeking a reliable and motivated individual to join our team 
as a part-time Housekeeper. Responsibilities include main-
taining our property’s high standard of cleanliness. Must 
have reliable transportation and a valid drivers license.  
Pay starts at $12/hr. The work schedule during Peak  
Season is approximately 20 hours per week. 

To apply, stop by the front desk of the Inn to pick up an 
application (22554 Lakeshore Rd, Ontonagon) or  
call 906-884-4866 for more info. 

https://www.goisd.org/employment/employment-opportunities.cfm
mailto:elder@lakegogebicseniorcenter.com
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OBITUARIES 
ALFRED WALTER "FRITZ"  
APPLEKAMP, 72, of Bergland, passed away 
on Thursday, March 21, 2024. Fritz was born in  
Ontonagon, on April 22, 1951, to William and 
Anita Applekamp. Fritz attended Bergland High 
School and graduated in 1969, before beginning 
his career at White Pine Copper Mine. During 
Fritz’s time at the mine he worked as a general 
laborer, then moved underground, and complet-
ed his 43 years of employment as an operator in 
the power plant.  

Like his fellow Yoopers, Fritz treasured his time 
out at camp, which was the perfect excuse to 
invest in more ATVs and snowmobiles! Fritz 
was always up for a Vodka Dew and an oppor-
tunity to talk your ear off about cars, trucks, 
guns, and memories of the good ol’ days.  

Fritz is survived by his son, Bryan Applekamp; 
grandson, Bryce Applekamp; brother, David 
(Luanne) Applekamp; and sister, Karla (Tim) 
Linna.   

In true Fritz-fashion, we are welcoming those 
that knew, and loved, him to join the family in 
celebrating his memory at the Bergland Bay Bar 
on Saturday, April 13, at 1 p.m. EDT.  

Alfred "Fritz" Applekamp 
1951 - 2024 

Friends and family 

are invited to attend a celebration 
of life for Fritz to be held on 

Saturday, April 13, at 1pm  
at the Bergland Bay Bar 

ROBERT “BOB” “OGIE” OGREN, 79, of Ewen, 
passed away on Friday, March 22, 2024, at Bayside Village 
in L’Anse. Bob was born on Feb. 11, 1945, in Tor-
rance, California, the son of Hjalmer and Lempi (Niemi) 
Ogren. He attended Ewen High School and graduated in 
1963. On Aug. 30, 1963, Bob was united in marriage to his 
high school sweetheart, Shirley A. Hautamaki, at the Ewen 
United Methodist Church. They celebrated 60 wonderful 
years of marriage and were blessed with four children. 

He was a faithful member of the Ewen Methodist Church 
and was employed as a welder at the White Pine Copper 
Mine. His hobbies included hunting and fishing, and later in 
life taught himself woodworking. Bob loved watching the 
Detroit Pistons, Tigers and especially the Lions. Ogie en-
joyed visiting friends and had a knack for telling stories. 

Bob is survived by his loving wife, Shirley; a son, Mark 
(Jill); a daughter, Lisa; two grandchildren, Jesse Ogren and 
Matthew Polkky; a great-grandson, Parker Polkky; two sis-
ters-in-law, Verna and Nancy; a niece, Bonnie; and two 
nephews, Bruce and John. He was preceded in death by his 
parents; his infant twin daughters, Christina Marie and 
Deanna May; a sister, Betty Lindsey; and his father-in-law 
and mother-in-law, Vernon and Tyyne Hautamaki.  

A celebration of Ogie’s life will be held at a later date. 
Jerald Rocco, owner and manager of Lakeside Memorial 
Chapel Inc., in Wakefield, is helping the family with ar-
rangements. To send online condolences or to share a 
memory please go to lakesidememorialchapel.com. 

BARBARA ELIZABETH FLEMING, went to heaven on February 23, 2024, surrounded by family in Anchorage, 
Alaska. She was born in Ewen, Michigan on October 17, 1933, to Alex "Tanglefoot" and Martha Tyyska. She was the 
daughter of Finnish immigrants and stayed true to her heritage. She possessed incredible Sisu, the Finnish art of inner 
strength. She didn't speak English until she started school, where she was forbidden to speak Finnish. Her dream was to 
become a nurse, but she was in a car accident right before she was to enter nursing school and her injuries prevented that 
from happening. She married her high school sweetheart, Jim Fleming, and they were blessed with five daughters, Jody, 
(Pease) Jennifer (Hromadka), Jamie (Berge), Jonnie (Ackiss) and Janelle (Sweeney). 

At the age of 35, Jim was tragically killed in a multiple-fatality car crash while carpooling home from the White Pine 
Copper mine, leaving her with the five of us, ages 11 months to 15 years old, to raise on her own. She never remarried. 
Two years later, her father died, and she took in her mother, Grandma T, to live with us in “the house that Jim built”. 
We were blessed to grow up in Ewen where the power of community support played a critical part in our upbringing. It 
truly did take a village. She and her sister-in-law and dear friend, Dorothy Miesbauer (Aunty D), were publishers of The 
Ottawa Shopper, an area-wide shoppers guide that kept Ewen and surrounding communities up-to-date on grocery and 
retail sales, community events, local For Sale items, wedding announcements, and more. When Dorothy retired, she 
continued on her own until she retired at the age of 67. She lived a life of service and was a faithful member of First 
Lutheran church in Ewen. She served in roles as organist, choir director, council member, Sunday School teacher, and 

anything else that was needed for her church family. She also served many years on the board of the Ewen Civic Association, from the Load of Logs to the 
fundraising for the Centennial Hall and centennial celebration, and of course, the annual Log Jamboree. She was the biggest fan at all our sporting events, 
both home and away. When Grandma T’s health required more critical care, she drove to visit her in Wakefield (70 mi round-trip) daily, for over two years. 
Four of us girls settled in Alaska, so after retiring, she moved to Fairbanks to be closer to us and her grandkids, In Fairbanks, she was an active member of 
Fairbanks Lutheran Church and her bridge club. While there, she joined the PEO (Philanthropic Educational Organization) Sisterhood which provides edu-
cational opportunities for female students worldwide. She loved being a PEO sister. She lived with Jennifer & Gypsy for 12 years, until they retired and 
moved south. Jamie, Janelle and their families built a 3-generation home in Anchorage for her to move into with them. She was a well-loved member of 
Christ Our Savior Lutheran Church and her PEO Chapter in Anchorage. She enjoyed playing the piano, especially for family singalongs, of which there 
were many, any and all card games and board games, puzzling, reading, and watching her grandchildren grow. She lived a life filled with grace, kindness, 
caring and love. She was so proud to reach the 90-year-old milestone last year. She was preceded in death by her husband, her parents, her siblings Norma, 
Jim and Diane, and son-in-law Michael Pease. Those left to cherish her memories are her five daughters, sons-in-law Gypsy, Berge, Bill and Mike, special 
“daughters” Debbie, Tara, and Sue, grandchildren Shawn Earl, Maxwell Pease, Emily Organ and Quinn Sweeney, great-grandchildren Charlotte Earl and 
Mikah Pease, some very special cousins, and many nieces and nephews who loved their Aunty Barb.  

We are grateful for so many of you who touched her life and ours on her journey - the Ewen-Trout Creek community, Fairbanks family and friends, espe-
cially her dear friend, Flora, Anchorage family and friends, her amazing PEO sisters, and all of those who helped us through her health struggles in the last 
two years, especially her church family, PEO sisters,  Bruce, Cindy and Janet, Pastor Dan & Jan, and Saundra & Harry. It means the world to be uplifted in 
prayer and surrounded by all your love. Contributions in mom’s memory may be made to P.E.O., 12830 Tara Ln, Anchorage AK 99516. Mom wanted  
services at her beloved First Lutheran Church in Ewen, which is now planned for May 24 at 3pm.   As she always signed her cards, “God Bless”. 
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AS HEARD FROM A LITTLE BIRD  
BERGLAND: 
Michigan Congress-
man Jack Bergman 
visited the Lake 
Gogebic Senior 
Center last week. 
The Center was re-
cently awarded a 
$300,000 grant to 
renovate and repair 
the building that is 
home to the offices 
of the Lake Gogebic 
Senior Citizens 
Club, Inc. (LGSCC) 
and the Ontonagon 
County Commission 
on Aging 
(OCCOA). The 
Congressman spent 
his time at the Cen-
ter meeting some of 
the staff, senior rep-
resentatives and board members, and about the renovation plans. Grant funding is supported 
through the American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA), Coronavirus State and Local Fiscal Recovery 
Funds (SLFRF) program, which has the goal to build a strong, resilient, and equitable recovery 
by making investments that support long-term growth and opportunity.  

WAKEFIELD/ WHITE PINE: Highland Copper (the Canadian company aiming to reopen the 
old White Pine copper mine under the project name, “Copper North”) was recently approved to 
receive a $50 million financing grant it requested from the state of Michigan’s Strategic Fund 
Board. The requested grant is earmarked for use at the company’s other mine project -the 
“Copperwood Mine” project, north of Wakefield. The funds will be used for supporting infra-
structure investments at the Copperwood Project location, which are described as upgrades to 
County Road 519, enhanced cell phone and broadband services, and energy infrastructure im-
provements. There is a catch to the approval though. Highland Copper has until December 31, 
2025, to show the state that it has at least $150 million in capital toward the project before the 
state will disburse money,  

EWEN: Congratulations to E-TC girls varsity basketball player, Emma Besonen for being 
named All-State Honorable Mention by the Associated Press!  

FOR SALE: Live edge buildings and 
saunas. Call: (no text) 906-236-9271 

STUFF SELLS WHEN YOU LIST IN 
THE  OTTAWA SHOPPER! 

UPDATED on 3/25/2024 
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TIPS FOR PREPARING YOUR HOME TO SELL  
Taking the time to properly “stage” your home before you list it for sale can have a big payoff. The 
National Association of Realtors Research Group reports that 23% of buyers are more willing to 
overlook property faults if viewing a staged home. Additionally, 81% of buyers’ agents reported 
that staging a home made it easier for a buyer to visualize a property as a future home. So what is 
STAGING? Professional stagers often have their own collection of furniture and accessories that they think will draw buyers in and, for a fee, will swap them 
with your own possessions; they take the items back after the house is sold. They also advise you on what to declutter, fix, or update before your property goes on 
the market. Alas, given our geographical location, finding a professional stager to assist could be a challenge. But, there are a few things you can likely handle 
yourself that will improve the chances of a prospective buyers having a positive impression of your home when they see it. 

Do things like declutter (box up those spoon collections and chaotic stacks of “stuff” in the corners and closets), depersonalize (e.g., remove family photos and 
items with favorite sports team logos), and make cosmetic improvements if possible (paint the walls, remove broken or overly worn furniture), clear the counter-
tops, close cabinets and dresser drawers, make the beds, open the window coverings to let in light...  

Fortunately, a new coat of neutral paint is an inexpensive way to simultaneously freshen things up while appealing to the masses (not everyone likes blue walls). 
The best neutral paint colors for staging a home are light grays, beiges, and whites. Not only do these light neutrals stand the test of time, but they reflect light 
well and can make rooms feel larger. 

FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTION:  
WHO GETS THE SHOPPER?  EVERYONE! 

This locally-produced newsletter is your best deal for adver-
tising, promoting, and general information sharing. It’s the 

ONLY printed newsletter delivered twice a month directly to 
every mailing address in Ontonagon County and border 

towns in adjacent counties. 


